Penkivil Precinct Minutes

MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE PENKIVIL PRECINCT HELD ON MONDAY
2 JUNE 2008 IN COUNCIL CHAMBERS
 
This meeting commenced at approximately 7.30pm
 
Elected Officers
· Convenor – Marcus Obermeder – Phone 0409043208                               Email – marcus_obermeder@clearstar.com.au 

· Secretary – Keith Bryars – Phone 93864559 -  Email – kbryars@bigpond.com 

· DA Representative – Steve Latta – Phone 93898279                                Email – oceanstetra@bigpond.com 
· Traffic Representative – Keith Bryars – Details as above 

· Non Executive member – Vivian Falk – Phone 93874936                         Email – vfalk@bigpond.com 
· Non Executive member – Kerrie Lee – Email – fis@bigpond.net.au 

 
In Attendance
Mayor Ingrid Strewe, Councilor David Ridyard
23 Precinct residents signed the attendance sheet.
Apology received from Vivian Falk
Minutes of last meeting on14 April 2008 agreed to by all present following clarification by the mayor that Non Executive officers were committee members without a specified role.
The mayor requested she give her report first as she was unable to attend for the full extent of the meeting.
 
Mayors Report
Candidates for new Council GM interviewed today. Decision should be made shortly.
Confirmed Benevolent Society DA submitted for proposed Ocean St development. Advised a meeting could be arranged for residents to meet with Town Planners reviewing the application to explain process etc. DA details probably available for inspection next week.
RTA to install traffic signals at Ocean St/Bondi Rd intersection. Mainly for pedestrian safety following 2 deaths in the last 2 years. Retailers have objected to loss of parking. To resolve this added parking spots will be available in Ocean St South adjacent to the  post office and Council will produce a map of available parking spots for retailers to give to customers. Concern raised that lights may significantly increase through traffic on Ocean St. Mayor advised she would arrange for a counter to be installed to monitor flows before and after installation of lights.
Avoca St will have a small park area constructed at the Bondi Rd end and footpath paving will be upgraded from Avoca St to Bennett St.
RTA will not agree to install traffic lights at Wellington St/Bondi Rd intersection. Mayor did agree to consider repainting line marking. It was also brought to her attention that traffic often goes through red lights at Watson St putting crossing pedestrians in danger. She agreed to look into this.
Triangular island at Ocean St/Martins Ave intersection discussed. Concern expressed about problems with mix of traffic and cyclists. Mayor advised Council will consider possibility of removing island once traffic signals installed.
Concern also expressed about cyclists not following basic road rules and speeding cyclists at beach front reported. Mayor advised Council would keep an eye on this.
Mayor reported that Council finances were secure. Some investments were exposed but not subject to any immediate risk. Recent article in “The Beast” not based on fact. In response to a query on why Council had any debts when they had a surplus of funds the mayor advised they currently had debts of about $2million used for infrastructure spending only and this was done to ensure future generations would bear some of the costs.
Mayor reported her mobile office was being well received. Request made that notices to local residents be delivered earlier. Notices for recent mobile office at Ocean St had only been received the day before it was to occur.
Mayor advised that several complaints had been made about disturbances and abuse of residents from occupants of 14 Ocean St which appears to be operating as a glorified backpackers. Mayor agreed to look into this.
Report handed to mayor concerning hazardous trees in Thomas Hogan Reserve. Mayor promised to have these matters inspected and any necessary actions taken.
The mayor left the meeting at approximately 8.15pm
DA Report
DA representative Steve Latta reported as follows:
· No applications received of any major significance other than the Benevolent Society (BS) proposal. No other issues of concern raised from the floor. 

· Council has assured Steve that we’ll have plenty of time to review BS proposal. Officers have advised o lot of interest is being shown in proposal at their Spring St office where a model is available for inspection and DA details should be available for inspection later this week. 

· Advised a group had formed in opposition to the BS proposal and anyone interested should attend meetings on Wednesdays at 7.00pm at the Waverley Arts Centre 138 Bondi Rd. 

· There are multiple concerns about the BS proposal not just the scale of it. 
· Construction is estimated to cost $57 million to $64 million and take up to 4 years to build. 

· There is a concern State legislation could override Council in the approval process of this development. We should all assist by supporting Council in their opposition to proposed new State planning laws. 

· General discussion on the BS proposal followed Steve’s report. 

MOTIONS ADOPTED BY MEETING
MOTION 1
Proposed Keith Bryars Seconded Les Steward carried unanimously
Confirm request to Mayor that Council install a traffic counter in Ocean St North as soon as possible to monitor through traffic flows before and after installation of traffic signals at Bondi Rd. 
This is to check concerns raised that the traffic lights will attract significantly greater through traffic and as Ocean St and Martins Ave are not suitable as through roads Council will need to take measures to reduce flows if this is found to occur.
MOTION 2
Proposed William Mouroukas seconded Camilla Peters Quayle carried unanimously
Council consider erecting left turn only signs for traffic exiting the south leg of Waverley Cres into Bondi Rd. To be effective on School days between the hours of 8.00 to 9.30pm and 2.30 to 4.00pm.
With expanding child care centres in this area traffic trying to turn right into busy Bondi Rd combined with excess parking traffic is blocking Waverley Cres for extended periods to traffic trying to enter the street as well as others trying to exit by turning left. The right turn crossing 2 busy traffic lanes to enter 2 equally busy traffic lanes without the benefit of a wide median strip on Bondi Rd is also an extremely dangerous manoeuvre.
MOTION 3
Proposed Stephanie Foster seconded William Mouroukas carried unanimously.
Confirm request to mayor that a Council Representative inspect fence damaged by a falling tree on boundary of Thomas Hogan Reserve 
Refer attached report
MOTION 4
Proposed Stephanie Foster seconded William Mouroukas carried unanimously
Confirm request to mayor that Council inspect the condition of all trees in Thomas Hogan Reserve for stability and undertake more regular maintenance of the park
Refer attached report
MOTION 5
Proposed Keith Bryars
Confirm request to mayor for Council to inspect usage of 14 Ocean St by short stay tenants who are causing a lot of noise and disturbance as well as abusing adjacent residents.
Meeting closed at approximately 9.30pm
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